
 

 

Meeting This Thursday 6th at 7.30 

Also AGM at 8pm. And Special Guests.  

See you all there.  

 

HMCC Presidents Report March 2025 

 Hi Everyone 

This weekend, the Hamilton Motorcycle Club, in conjunction 

with Ride Forever, is proud to host a Show and Shine 

Motorcycle Show as part of Frankton Thunder. This event is 

not just about the bikes we ride, but also about the way we 

ride. 

The event takes place on March 9, with entries opening from 9 

AM to 11 AM, judging commencing at 11:30 AM, and 

prizegiving at midday. With $9,000 in prizes up for grabs, 

every bike—no matter the make, model, or style—has a 

chance to win. Prizes range from a $2,000 Motorcycle Shop 

Voucher to ten $150 petrol vouchers. Plus, riders who register 

their interest in a Ride Forever course will go into an 

additional draw for a $1,500 prize! 

Call for a few Volunteers  

To ensure the smooth running of the event, I will need a few helpers to assist with bike sign-

on directions and manning the riders’ gear storage, which Ride Forever generously 

sponsors us to manage. This won’t tie you down for long, so there will still be plenty of time 

to enjoy everything else that Frankton Thunder has to offer. If you’re available to lend a 

hand, your support would be greatly appreciated! 

Spread the Word! 

This is an event for all riders and all bikes, so let’s get the word out to as many people as 

possible! Whether you ride a classic, cruiser, sports bike, or something unique—there’s a 



chance to win big and celebrate the joy of riding together. Entry to the Show and Shine is 

completely free, and participants only need to bring their bikes to the show area between 9 

AM and 11 AM to be eligible for prizes. 

A huge thank you to Ride Forever, our sponsors, and everyone involved in making this event 

a reality. We look forward to seeing a fantastic turnout and celebrating the passion for 

motorcycles together. 

For more details or to volunteer, contact: Chris 021 826451 

Club night this Thursday See you there  

Chris Bridge  

Hamilton Motorcycle Club Inc 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

HMCC February Road Ride  
 
The February road ride was originally planned for going to Kaiaua.  However, there was a bit 
of rain to the north of Hamilton and looking pretty dry to the south. 
 
Despite some drizzle in Hamilton early Sunday morning eight riders turned out at BP 
Rototuna and headed southwards.  



 
 
HMCC March Road Ride 
End of the Road Rally Saturday & Sunday March 15th and 16th 
Leaving BP Tristram/Collingwood 9:30 a.m. 
 
News has come in from several sources that SH43, the Forgotten World Highway, has now 
lost the last of its metal road. So, the plan is to take the bait and ride the new seal for the 
End of the Road ride.  
 
The end of the road is at the end of a road that goes off the Forgotten Highway, Tangarakau 
Rd.  
At the end is Bushlands Campground.  
 
It's a good camp on a bit of land that once was a railway town of 1200 a hundred years ago. 
It is now a campground and farm only and has excellent facilities. There are cabins and 
plenty of camp ground.  
 
If you are not on my text list let me know if you are coming and whether you want a cabin. 
 
Ray @ 0223400118 
 
Check it out  Bushlands Campground Tangarakau Forgotten World Highway NZ 
 
 

Bushlands Campground Tangarakau Forgotten World 

Highway NZ 

Located in the middle of the Forgotten World Highway (SH43), is the Bushlands 

Campground, offering a paradisaical setting. The campground is situated on the banks 

of the Tangarakau River, 6km down the Raekohua Road, in a lush green valley dotted 

with native bush and manuka. 

bushlands.co.nz 
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